
COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
CYNGOR CYMUNED TREGOLWYN
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN, COLWINSTON ON MONDAY 15TH JULY 2019 AT 7:00PM 
1. Attendance
Cllrs:     
Cllr P Graham-Woollard (Chairman)
Cllr C Roach (Deputy Clerk)
Cllr B Morris (Honorary Treasurer)
Cllr E Lewis
Also present:
Kevin Protheroe (Clerk)
Apologies: Cllr J Lloyd, Cllr J Savery, Cllr C Cave, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of Declarations of Interest
None.
3. Public session
There were no members of the public present.
4. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held on 17th June 2019 and the Annual General Meeting held on 20th May 2019.
It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 

The Chairman signed the minutes.
It was proposed by Cllr Lewis to accept the minutes of the AGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 
5. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda
There was one matter arising:
14.3: 
The Clerk advised the meeting that Go-Safe did not carry out the traffic 

survey at the entrance to the village.


The Chair advised the Community Council that he would raise this 


matter when he meets with the Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOGC) in 

August.
6. To consider Police matters
PCSO Stone had advised the meeting via email, that no crimes had been reported since the last meeting.
7. To consider County Council matters

The Chair briefed members on a meeting held on 12th July 2019 between 
community councils and VOGC’s Leader and Managing Director attended by 
the Chair and Cllr Roach. The meeting sought the views of community 
councils on how VOGC services could be reorganised to produce a revenue 
saving of £14m out 
of a budget of £220m.A report on the meetings 
conclusions is to be produced by VOGC by 8th October 2019.

The VOGC, along with many other local councils, faces particularly difficult 
financial challenges notably in respect of education and care.

The members noted the report.
8. Review of progress with current projects
The Chair advised the Community Council that he had been invited to a meeting with the VOGC’s Director of Environment and Housing, Miles Punter) to discuss several issues that have been outstanding for a considerable period, despite the Community Council’s continuous attempts to resolve them.
The Community Council welcomed the opportunity and agreed that the issues that should be raised at the meeting were: 
· Glan Ynys - the possible encroachment onto the public highway
· Heol Cae Pwll – adoption issues, notably in respect of the attenuation basin
· The Vines – adoption issues
· Footpath outside old schoolhouse – rectifying the poor-quality works
· Highway re-surfacing programme - progress
· Repairs to 30mph signs 
· The erection of ‘Pedestrians in road’ warning signs
· The erection of A48 brown information signs for the village
The Chair confirmed that the VOGC’s Cabinet was meeting this evening to consider the results of the statutory public consultation in respect of the re-development of St. David’s School. The Community Council was optimistic that the VOGC would approve the new school and the £4.6 million investment required.
It was agreed that the Community Council would extend an invitation to Ms J O’Leary, the VOGC’s 21st Century Schools Programme Manager, to attend the September OGM to brief the Community Council.
Action: The Clerk to invite Ms O’Leary
The Clerk confirmed that the Community Council’s insurers were prepared to insure the defibrillators against acts of malicious damage. Cllr Roach noted that whilst such acts are unlikely the support of the insurers means that it is always now possible to leave it accessible.
Action: The Clerk to add the defibrillators to the Community Council’s insurance schedule.
The Chair explained the current position with the broadband project. The Chair and Cllr Roach had made good progress and completed the service assessment survey, which they plan to submit to VOGC prior to the September meeting of the Community Council. The Chair explained that communication with Open Reach remained problematic.
9. To consider co-option to fill current vacancy

The Clerk advised the Community Council that the VOGC did not receive a 
request for a 
by-election to fill the current vacancy and that the Community 
Council may now co-opt to fill the 
vacancy.

It was agreed that the Chair would prepare a public notice to invite those 
interested in the position to apply, outlining the skills and experience the 
Community Council requires.

Action: Chair to prepare invitation notice.
10. Budget 2019/20: Quarter 1 review and reconciliation
The Clerk presented the summary and detailed budget reports to members for the quarter ending 30th June 2019 and explained the variations. No adjustments to account for the variations were required.
The Clerk explained that the cashbook reconciled to the most recent Lloyds bank statement as of 27th June 2019, with a corresponding balance of £15,854.00. The reconciliation and bank statement were presented to Cllr Morris for scrutiny and approval.
Cllr Roach proposed an amendment of £750 to the annual defibrillator budget to allow for the upgrade of the unit when it is moved to the community hall. This was seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all.
It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the budget report and reconciliation be accepted by the Community Council. This was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.

Action point: Clerk to amend the budget to account for the defibrillator upgrade
11. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
11.1
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities in the last month.
11.2
The Clerk advised the Community Council that it must appoint a representative to the VOGC Community Liaison Group.

It was proposed by Cllr Morris that the Clerk, Kevin Protheroe, should undertake this role. This was seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all.

Action point: The Clerk to advise VOGC of the nomination.
11.3
The Clerk’s report noted the salary due to the Clerk of £1018.38 for October 2018 and quarter 1 of the current financial year. The payment was proposed by Cllr Roach, seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all.


Action point: Clerk to instruct DM payroll services to 



scrutinise/calculate the Clerk’s net pay and tax due to HMRC.
12. To consider any planning matters
The Clerk advised the Community Council that the following new planning application had been received:
Planning Application No. 2019/00651/FUL (CR)  
Location: Hen Felin, Colwinston  
Proposal: Variation of Condition 1 to extend the time period of implementation of Planning Permission 2014/00438/FUL: Single storey extension to southern elevation
The members considered the application. It was proposed by Cllr Roach that the Community Council should approve the application. This was seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed by all.
Action point: The Clerk to advise VOGC that the Community Council had no objections to the planning proposal.
13. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required
The Clerk noted the report, outlined actions taken and advised the Community Council that no correspondence required their attention at the meeting.
14. To consider any reports of Councillors
14.1
Access way former baptismal pool: Cllr Lewis outlined the history 
relating to this matter, which dates to 2013 and a right of way 
application made based upon the principle of ‘established access’. Cllr 
Lewis suggested that the Community Council should establish the 
current position and establish the reason for the delay in 
considering this matter.

Action point: the Chair to write to Mr G Teague, the VOGC Public 
Rights of Way Officer and report back to the Community Council.
14.2
Tree planting scheme: Cllr Lewis briefed the Community Council on 
progress with the community-consultation and proposals in relation to 
planting new 
trees and establishing an avenue of new tress into the 
village. The Community Council was supportive of the proposal, whilst 
also acknowledging the potential issues that will have to be addressed 
e.g. tress planted on verges may obstruct sightlines; trees on verges 
and in fields will require the consent of owners and may make the 
farming and management of the fields more difficult.

It was agreed that the scheme should be supported, but that it must be 
discussed fully with the VOGC and local landowners before being 
progressed. Cllr Lewis agreed to lead the project on behalf of the 
Community Council and to write an article for the next edition of the 
community newsletter.

Action point: Cllr Lewis to lead the project and report back to the 
Community Council on a regular basis.
14.3
It was noted that the footpath opposite the overgrown hedge near the 
Pantiles is a sightline obstruction and a hazard to northbound traffic,
which is forced over to the offside to avoid vehicle damage and to see 
beyond an already blind bend.

Action point: Clerk to contact the VOGC.
14.4
Remembrance Sunday: Cllr Lewis will liaise with the church in respect 
of this year’s arrangements. 
15. Any other business
Cllr Lewis congratulated those who had delivered the new children’s playground and was pleased that the Community Council has financially supported the scheme. Cllr Morris noted that it is an excellent scheme that adds to the village.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
The next meeting of the Community Council will be on Monday September 16th, 2019 at 7pm at the Sycamore Tree Inn, Colwinston.  
The meeting closed at 09:22pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DATE…………………………………………………………………….
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………
CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 DATE……………………………………………………………………..
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